
 

 

  

 
 
     Call for Comments on the draft Department Circular entitled “Adopting and 
Integrating the Policies and Programs for the Graduation and Rationalization of 
the Universal Charge for Missionary Electrification Subsidy Pursuant to 
Department Circular No. DC2019-01-0001” 
 
 
CALL FOR COMMENTS:  
 
The Department of Energy, through the Electric Power Industry Management Bureau, 
hereby requests interested parties and stakeholders for comments and 
recommendations on the draft Department Circular entitled “Adopting and Integrating 
the Policies and Programs for the Graduation and Rationalization of the Universal 
Charge for Missionary Electrification Subsidy Pursuant to Department Circular No. 
DC2019-01-0001” 
 
Comments and recommendations should be addressed to:  

 
 
Director Mario C. Marasigan, CESO III  
OIC, Electric Power Industry Management Bureau  
Telephone No.: (02) 8840-2120  
 

Submission of comments and recommendations should be made on or before 22 
October 2021 and shall be submitted via email to ppdd.smeds@gmail.com. 


